

MINUTES OF MEETING
HESSAY PARISH COUNCIL

On Tuesday 22nd June, 2006 at 7.30 pm in the Chapel School Room, Hessay

Present:-

In Attendance:-

Mr Neil Huntington (Chairman)
Mr R Hildreth
Mr A Davey
Mr S Cariss
Mr A Rogers

Mr S Jefferson

Mrs L Cariss (Clerk)

- 1.0 Apologies: Ongoing for Cllr Hopton's term as Lord Mayor
- 2.0 Minutes of the last meeting: Agreed as a true record.
- 3.0 Matters Arising:
 - 3.1 Paddocks in Hessay - Guidance is required from CYC before taking this matter further.
 - 3.2 Street Signs - Mr Digby has given his permission for the Main Street sign to be resited back onto his front boundary wall.

Traffic Problems in Hessay - The number of vehicles coming through the village has increased during the early part of the day and later in the day. There is still a problem of vehicles exceeding the weight limit. Mr Hildreth has spoken to the driver of the milk tanker. Mr Cariss has spoken to the Manager in charge of the recycling vehicles who has confirmed that he has discussed the matter of the weight restriction with his drivers. He wishes to be contacted if the problem continues. Mr Cariss is to check the details of the weight limit restriction. It was suggested to contact CYC regarding the siting of a 'no access to the industrial site' sign.

Speeding - Mr Hildreth has spoken with the police on this matter. They have informed him that they require a letter of complaint from the PC. Mr Hildreth suggested that volunteers take it upon themselves to carry out a traffic survey.

- 3.3 There has been no response from Mr Owen regarding the Clerk's vacancy. Mrs Cariss confirmed that she is willing to continue as Clerk for the present time. It was agreed that Mrs Cariss approach Mr Mackman regarding the vacancy.
- 4.1 CYC is to be contacted regarding remedial works outside no. 6 Main Street. Confirmation has been received that CYC is to carry out remedial works at the junction of Main Street and The Fold. The PC is to query why The Fold was taken over by CYC in its present condition.
- 4.2 Mr Carlyle had written to Mr Huntington regarding potential leisure facilities in Hessay. The PC has already discussed this issue on numerous occasions and identified the problems of funding and implications of play areas and insurance. It was pointed out that both Upper Poppleton and Rufforth have excellent facilities available for use. Mr Carlyle has requested details of the areas of Parish Land. Mr Huntington requested Mr Rogers to reply to Mr Carlyle.
- 4.3 A letter of introduction has been received from Mr Terry Collins, Director Neighbourhood Services. He would like to attend one our meetings in the future to gain an understanding of local issues, particularly those relating to Neighbourhood Services. The Clerk is to contact his office to discuss a possible date.
- 4.4 The planning application in respect of 5 storage/distribution and workshop units at Springbank Workshop has been approved.
- 4.5 The planning application for the change of use of land for storage of vehicles at Shirbutts has been refused.
- 4.6 The planning application for the erection of a portal framed storage building at Tockwith Training Services has been refused.
- 4.7 A document on the Local Development Framework Core Strategy Issues and Options has been received for comments by the PC. The document was given to Mr Rogers who is to refer any comments to the Chairman, who will then decide whether or not a reply is necessary on behalf of the PC. All comments to be received by the 21 July 2006.
- 4.8 The Agenda and Annual Report for the Yorkshire Local Councils Associations Joint Annual Meeting to be held on the 15 July 2006 has been received.

5.0 Planning

- 5.1 Brendon Bungalow, Shirbutt Lane, Hessay
Extensions to front, side and rear and raising ridge height of existing roof to incorporate first floor extension including front and rear dormers.

6. AOB

- 6.1 Mrs Sommerfield has enquired whether or not the PC would be willing to make a donation of approximately £50 towards the cost of setting up the Village Design project.
The PC would like Mrs Sommerfield to find out if there are any grants available before the PC commits its support. Mr Cariss is to advise Mrs Sommerfield of this decision.
- 6.2 The Parish Plan Questionnaire. Mr Huntington provided copies of the results for the PC. Mr Jefferson offered to relist the findings. The results are to be discussed at a future meeting. Date to be arranged.
- 6.3 Right of Way footpath. Mr Hoop wished to advise the PC that he had contacted the CYC regarding the cutting of the footpath.
- 6.4 York Pride are to be contacted regarding the road sweeping in the village.

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.45pm